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27 October 09 
  
Dear Jean Nowak

Town & Country Planning Act 1990 – Section 78 and Planning (Listed Buildings and Conservation Areas) Act 1990- Section 20 Appeals by North Oxfordshire Consortium Ltd – Site at Heyford Park, Camp Road, Upper Heyford, Bicester OX25 5HD 
Application Ref: 08/00716/OUT (The Lead Appeal) Together with 24 Conservation Area Consent Appeals

1.
Thank you for your letter of 15 October 09 regarding the above appeal and the opportunity to comment on the further representations that have been made. 

2.
The Council only wishes to comment briefly on the plans showing the proposed areas of car storage attached to the representation of Paul Silver of North Oxfordshire Consortium (NOC) and the wording of the proposed condition.   

Car Processing Use

3. NOC’s representation is accompanied by two plans, the first drawing N.0111_22-MA shows car parking moved to the east of a line between buildings 350 and 337.  The Council’s previous letter of 6 October 09 addresses this proposal. 
4. The second plan, drawing no. N.0111_22-MB indicates an additional area of car parking that Paragon are seeking to retain to meet their operational needs. This would result in only a very small reduction in the area of car storage from the original proposal. The Inspector, in suggesting a condition appeared to be seeking to minimise harm to the Conservation Area by reducing the visibility of vehicles from ‘head on from within the site and from the approach from the west along the taxiway to exit the flying field.’  The proposed change would not in the opinion of the Council achieve any significant change in views from the west or within the site.  Given the limited change in area it is not considered to mitigate the harm to the appearance of the Conservation Area as set out in the Council’s letter of 6 October 09.
5. The wording of the condition proposed by NOC is such that it does not address issues such as the location of security fencing entrance portacabins or other paraphernalia that are associated with the use in this part of the site and set out in the Council’s letter of 6 October 09. 
I trust these comments are of assistance to the Secretary of State in considering the appeal. 

Yours sincerely 

Jenny Barker 

Team Leader (Development Control and Major Developments) 
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